MUSE  Advisory Board Meeting *
Thursday, March 24, 2005
3:40 @ Middle School Library    
Present: Lucinda Clark, Anne Ruprecht, Ron Bowman, Deena Zarlin, Mark Morton, Bronwyn Rhoades, Mina Cohen, Pamela Graham

Visitors:  Ann Birdsell, Karen Green, Susie Plocher, Jim Shock, Gail Dickenson

1) Review and acceptance of minutes from 2/16/05.  Motioned by Ron Bowman, seconded by Bronwyn Rhoades as read.

2) Treasurer’s Financial Report

a) Financial Report MUSE- Beginning balance of $34,817.72 with new donations totaling $448. for an ending balance of $35,300.04 with no disbursements.  All funds are restricted at this time

b)  Financial Report Corvette Summer- Beginning balance of $58,218.75 with expenses of 2524.07 paid out last month and a total income of 6965.85.  The total balance now stands at $64,590.20.  We are slightly behind last year at this time in our sales.  A mailing just went out to previous ticket purchasers to encourage more sales.  Advertisements are being done cautiously as they are expensive.  Must have a bigger effort to sell tickets.  A calendar was passed around for sign ups from now until the drawing date.  Will try to get at least two people for each slot.

4) Correspondence:


a) Letter from Doug Nunn- thank you was read to the trustees.

5) Committee Reports:








a) Fun Fair - Helena was not present at the meeting, but Helena’s committee is currently soliciting sponsors.


b) One More Night Concert- Ron, Jed, and Mina are working on getting the act at the moment.  Have had good cooperation from Music Festival.  Hoping to have concert listed in their program this year.  Bonnie Raitt said no as did Boz Scaggs, maybe another year.  Considering a circus program with performance(s) and workshop.  Completely different demographic from music festival, may be a good thing.


c) Corvette Summer (see above under financial report)  We now have buttons for ticket sellers!


d) April Wine Fund Raiser- Ron and Jed have arranged a % to MUSE from wine sales at coast restaurants including MacCallum House, Ledford House, Moose Cafe, Little River Inn, Stanford Inn, and Albion River Inn.  Hope to generate potential $5000. in revenue.  Good for inns because this is a slow time of year for them.  Encourage local diners.


e) Candlelight Inn Tour- Susie Plocher requested that MUSE take on more responsibility for organizing the Inn Tour with the possibility of earning more of the benefit funds.  It was decided to make a separate meeting with Susie to assess what is needed.  Committee will report back to MUSE board.  There are new innkeepers who could participate, Sharon Rooney the publicist can be contacted.  Don Kirkpatrick was a big help this year arranging the hosts.  The process needs to be started in June to get publicity out, website, press releases, etc.  Need better collaboration between the inns and MUSE.

6) Old Business


a) Acceptance of resignation of Mike Moreland (Needs to be acted on)- we accepted the resignation of Mike Moreland.  Gail Dickenson indicated that she would try to get a replacement from faculty at the high school.


b) Unused Funds ($5000 for Behavioral Specialist)- these funds were voted on in May, 2004 but never transfered.  They have been accounted for and will now be transfered.  We need to work on better ways of handling the transfer of funds.


c) Corvette Challenge grant funds- Bronwyn brought a proposal for the funds in the area of school climate (K-8).  A motion was made by Pamela Graham and seconded by Mark Morton to support the concept of school climate for Corvette Challenge Funds ($10,000 total with Peggy Merrill’s matching funds) with the final grant proposal to be discussed at the next meeting.  Discussion:  this grant is for curriculum and personnel but concern that proposal as submitted had too many pieces and was not well understood.  Questions whether the district has a commitment to this?  A large number of teachers K-8 had signed a letter in support.  District has no money until they see how to keep the programs already in jeopardy of being cut, not for new programs.  That makes this fit into MUSE’s area then.  Concern that whatever we do, should be readily understood by the community.  Part of the funds would be used to purchase curriculum that all the teachers would be able to use.  The motion was approved unanimously.


d) Revisit Poets in the Schools for High School- they did not appear.  Scott Meltsner has indicated that he will concentrate on the program at the Middle School and not pursue the high school any longer.


e) MUSD Priorities for  “Big Idea” for consideration - this was tabled, perhaps in summer when we know more about future Corvette funds.

7) New Business



a) Follow-up from Retreat 




• Revamping granting process- (formulation of committee)- a committee has been formed made up of Bronwyn Rhoades, Mina Cohen, Tobin Hahn, and Margaret Iacaniello on Friday April 8th at 12:30 pm.  They will report recommendations for how to do a better job of vetting and making grants.

8) Policy Items:








a) Clarifying language for the Corvette Summer Drawing “No trustee or spouse may win a prize in the Corvette Summer Drawing” This applies to officers and trustees only. We had a discussion about how far this should extend.  Bronwyn motioned and Anne seconded.  The issue of children was the difficult one, most felt it should only apply to those in the same household.  Many felt that one should use their own discretion in this area.  Voted unanimously to allow adult children and only restrict trustees and spouses from winning the Corvette.  

Minutes taken by Mina Cohen in absence of Don Kirkpatrick

